
South Yarra Soccer Club:  

Registrations & Refunds Policy 

 
 
 
 
 
REGISTRATIONS 
 
 

• All players must be registered via Play Football before taking part in any FV regulated competitions. 
 

• The cost of Football Victoria individual and team fees are set every year by Football Victoria and 
directly passed on through the registration process.  
 

• The cost of South Yarra ‘Club fees’ is at the discretion of the South Yarra General Committee and is 
reviewed every year aiming to keep the fees as low as possible for members while ensuring 
sustainability of the club's financial position. 
 

• Anyone registering with the club up to and including 31st May will pay the full fees set out by South 
Yarra Soccer Club.  
 

• Anyone registering with the club from and including 1st June will pay a reduced fee set out by South 
Yarra Soccer Club. This fee will still include full FV fees but will see the club proportion of registration 
reduced to 50%. 

 

• South Yarra Soccer Club is a community club operating financially on a year to year basis. The Club 
is not in the financial position to be able to offer its members payment plans for registrations. If a 
player is in a position of financial hardship, this should be raised to the General Committee to 
discuss on a case by case basis.  

 
 
REGISTRATION FEE REFUNDS 
 

 

• Any player who is not offered a place in a team or a team is not available for the upcoming season 
will receive a full SY Club refund of fees (minus any FV and credit card charges). 

  

• Any player who is offered a place in a team and declines that offer prior to playing any official games 
in the season (cup games included) will receive a full SY Club refund of fees (minus any FV and 
credit card charges). 

  

• Any player who is offered a place in a team and accepts that offer but departs the Club after playing 
in an official game (cup games included) for any reason (e.g. injury, change of team, moved location) 
will not be entitled to any refund of fees. 

 

• If the season is cancelled due to COVID-19 restrictions, a separate policy will be referred to. Pease 
note, fees will not be reduced/refunded for interruptions to the season due to short term COVID-19 
lockdowns. 

 
 

 
POLICY REVIEW 
 
This Registrations and Refunds Policy will be reviewed regularly by the Committee at South Yarra Soccer 
Club. This policy was last updated on 30 May 2022. 


